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Notice is hereby given that the County of Fresno has prepared Initial Study Application (IS) No. 7585 
pursuant to the requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act for the following proposed 
project: 

INITIAL STUDY APPLICATION NO. 7585 and DIRECTOR REVIEW AND APPROVAL 
APPLICATION NO. 4576 filed by DANNY CLEMMENSEN obo DORABELLE MUTUAL 
WATER COMPANY, proposing to allow installation of a new 15,000-gallon water storage tank 
next to the existing 15,000-gallon water storage tank; abandon the existing water main 
transmission lines in place; install new 4-inch water main transmission lines alongside the 
abandoned mains; abandon four existing fire hydrants and install four new hydrants; and install 
new utility and communication conduits within the same trenches in the unincorporated 
community of Dorabelle. The tank site is located on the northwestern corner of the intersection 
of Finch Lane and Aspen Lane. The water mains run along the rear of properties within the 
community of Dorabelle, generally parallel to N. Elderberry Lane, in the unincorporated 
community of Shaver Lake. (Tank Site APN: 120-211-01) (SUP. DIST. 5). Adopt the Mitigated 
Negative Declaration prepared for Initial Study Application No. 7585, and take action on 
Director Review and Approval No. 4576 with Findings and Conditions. (Hereafter, the 
"Proposed Project") 

The County of Fresno has determined that it is appropriate to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for the 
Proposed Project. The purpose of this Notice is to provide notice of the availability of IS Application No. 7585 
and the draft Mitigated Negative Declaration, and request written comments thereon. 

Public Comment Period 

The County of Fresno will receive written comments on the Proposed Project and Mitigated Negative 
Declaration from September 23, 2019 through October 23, 2019. 

Email written comments to CMonfette@co.fresno.ca.us, or mail comments to: 

Fresno County Department of Public Works and Planning 
Development Services and Capital Projects Division GovemofaOffJCeof Planning&Research 
Attn: Chrissy Monfette 
2220 Tulare Street, Suite A SEP 2 O 2019 
Fresno, CA 93721 

IS Application No. 7585 and the draft Mitigated Negative Declaration may be vie~JJ\~ Pa~ INGHOUSE 
address Monday through Thursday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., and Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. (except 
holidays}, or at www.co.fresno.ca.us/initialstudies. An electronic copy of the draft Mitigated Negative 
Declaration for the Proposed Project may be obtained from Chrissy Monfette at the addresses above. 

For questions please call Chrissy Monfette {559) 600-4245. 
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